## **Board of Health Minutes** December 5, 2016

- 1. The ABOH Meeting convened at 6:30 PM. The following members present Glenn Hathaway, Patrick Durkee, Thomas Flanagan, Scott Sibley and NABOH Rick Metcalf.
- 2. Minutes dated 11/7, 2016 VOTED and ALL APPROVED.
- 3. 6:35

Deline Engineering; 7 Rosemary Lane Septic Variances: See letter from Deline Engineering, Nov. 25, 2016 See attached green cards Unanimously approved.

4.6:40

Chris Mossman; 5 Marble Road Septic variances: See letter from Towbridge Engineering, Nov. 17, 2016 Unanimously approved

5. Septic Permits:

304 East Rindge Road Variance: one foot reduction to groundwater See letter Deline Engineering, Nov. 25, 2016 Unanimously approved

6. Appointments

216 Lake Road, Naukeag Hospital-septic upgrade Review letter dated Dec. 19th from Dan Murphy

Dan Murphy asked Jamie from James Whitman and Bingham to come to the meeting in his stead. Mr. Murphy had until December 5th 2016 to begin the installation of several tight tanks at the Naukeag site. Because of a delay in making the tank Mr. Murphy was not able to meet the deadline. Jamie assured the board that the tank is paid for and could possibly be finished by Dec. 19th. Because of the holidays a delay was possible until Jan. 13 2017. Some board members were upset by yet another delay, a seeming tactic of Mr. Murphy. But the phrase "have we ever been this close" won out and Mr. Murphy was granted until Jan. 13th to have the tank instaleed.

7. Board reviewed correspondence.

The ABOH Dec5, 2016 meeting adjourned at 7:55 PM.

Respectfully submitted, Thomas Flanagan Acting Secretary, ABOH